
Retirement of Marion Fullard
Marion Fullard will retire at the end of this term after eighteen

years of exemplary work at Lindal and Marton Primary School.
Over the years she has concentrated on the

basic fundamentals of education with those entering
school and all former pupils who have derived much
benefit from her emphasis on first principles,
particularly stressing
reading, will surely want to join the staff, governors,
pupils and parents in thanking her for all her conscientious hard work
and will want to wish her a long, active and happy retirement.

We will all miss you.
If you would like to make a donation towards Marion's retirement
present, please send to the Head" David Barlow at the school.

Lindal and Marton Primary School Offstead Inspection
The inspection took place in early

October over a period of three days. The team
of four inspectors observed a considerable
number of lessons and spoke at length with the
head, the stafl governors, pupils and parents.
Briefly, the inspectors' report states that this is a

very good school with pupils attaining high standards, a powerfi.ll
family ethos and energetic and clear-sighted leadership and
management.

The inspectors commented particularly on the high standards in
English and Mathematics and the excellence of the pupils' attitude and
behaviour. They believe that the school has progressed well since its
last inspection and acknowledge that the school is well aware of the
limited space available for the reception children, and has plans in
hand to deal with this. They stressed that the varied curriculum,
including French, is a major factor in fostering the pupils' academic
achievement and that, to cap it all, the quality of education provided

by the school is very good. What could be more complimentary?
Lindal can be proud of its school
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